
Appendix 1 - Summary of consultation responses to the Littleborough neighbourhood area application 

 

 Name Do you consider that the 
proposed boundary of the area 
that will comprise the 
Neighbourhood Development 
Plan is appropriate? 

If not, how would you suggest the 
boundary is altered and why? 

Interest in area 

1 Iain Spencer 
Gerrard 

Yes  Resident 

2 N Eves Yes, that is Littleborough.  Resident 

3 D Taylor Yes  Resident and 
business owner 

4 Susan Taylor Yes   

5 J Smith Yes  Resident 

6 A J Smith Yes  Resident 

7 John F Kay Yes  Resident 

8 Helen Mavis 
Evans 

Yes   

9 Scott Warburton Yes  Resident and 
business owner 

10 Iain Bowden Yes  Resident 

11 Rachel E 
Cropper 

Yes  Resident 

12 Barry Cropper Yes, I could not agree more that the 
historical boundaries of the former 
UDC are wholly appropriate. 

 Resident, Vice 
Chairman FOHL, 
member of 
Littleborough 
Historical and 
Archaeological 
Society, attend 



Canalside 
Development Group 

13 Elizabeth 
Cropper 

Yes  Resident 

14 John Kershaw Yes  Resident, Business 
owner and Farmer 

15 Peter Ernest 
Evans 

Yes  Resident 

16 Darlene 
Greenwood 

Yes  Resident and 
Member of the 
Hollingworth Lake 
Rowing Club 

17 June Gordon Yes  Resident 

18 Maurice Gordon Yes  Resident 

19 Michael Millen Yes  Resident 

20 Roger H Davis Yes  Resident, Member of 
Littleborough 
Canalside 
Development Group 
and Friends of 
Hollingworth Lake 

21 Cynthia Davis Yes  Resident, Member of 
Littleborough 
Canalside 
Development Group 

22 P Johnson I live on a new housing estate and I 
do not understand the suggested 
boundary. 

I think it is better to stick to election 
boundaries because people understand 
these. 

Resident 

23 M L Edwards No, I consider that if the new Forum is 
to speak on Planning matters it should 

As above, I consider that the boundaries 
should relate to Local Authority boundaries 

Resident 



relate to current Local Authority 
boundaries. 

and also relate directly to the 
democratically elected councillors for those 
areas. 

24 Bernice Clifton No I believe that the proposed boundary 
should match existing local authority and 
electoral boundaries.  Another set of 
boundaries will be confusing to residents 
and impair efficient consultation with 
electoral representatives.  Previous Urban 
District Council boundaries are nearly 40 
years out of date with many present 
administrations and organisations of 
services, facilities, local government, 
transport etc. 

Resident 

25 James Stanton Yes  Resident 

26 United Utilities No specific comments to make at this 
stage, but please see covering letter 
(available on request).  However, they 
would like to be included in the 
drafting of the Neighbourhood Area 
Plan and any Neighbourhood 
Development Orders or Community 
Right to Build Orders. 

 Business owner 
Landowner 
Work in the area 
Utility infrastructure 
provider 

 


